Approved

Town of Randolph office of the selectmen

MINUTES OF MEETING – September 27, 2021

Members Present: Michele Cormier, John Turner, Lauren Bradley

Kevin Rousseau, Linda Dupont

The meeting began at 7:07 PM

Vouchers were reviewed and signed.

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS:

Lauren Bradley attended the hearings held in Belin for the 2023-2032 Ten-Year Transportation Improvement Plan, on Thursday, September 23, 2021. Lauren encouraged the Governor's Advisory Commission members and the Commissioner of NH DOT to consider safety precautions on the US Route 2 through Randolph by adding rumble strips along the breakdown and center lane. She also advised them to carefully observe the turning area at the top of the hill as they drove home from this meeting. By driving straight, they should clearly see the possibilities of a turning lane.

The Gorham Board of Selectmen wants to meet and review the PILT Plan signed in 2020. The agreement signed at that time has now expired and they wish to establish a new agreement going forward. Lauren suggested writing a new agreement with the standard payment of \$10,000 PILT for 2022. Michele Cormier stated the possibility of writing a two-year plan. Linda Dupont will contact Town Manager Denise Vallee regarding a two-year renewal.

Anne Kenison and Linda Dupont reviewed equipment and toners from the Tax Collector and Town Clerk. Informing the Select Board of the value of the printer and extra toner cartridge, to possibly see if the Randolph Library or a non-profit in town would be in need of these. Michele Cormier stated the library is not interested; they are pleased with the two printers in the library. There are two toners unopened from a printer the Town Clerk does not use. The printer belongs to the Secretary of State and is meant to print marriage licenses, birth and death certificates.

The board discussed the edging project on Randolph Hill Road; they expressed concerns regarding the grass growing through the ledge pack that has been laid. Kevin stated the grass is going to die now that the ledge pack is down. The board will reach out to the contractor to ask them to review these areas and get their views.

Kevin Rousseau reviewed the replacement of the lights in the Sand/Salt shed, he further explained all rebates are applied at the time of purchase by the electrician.

Michele Cormier asked if there was any interest in the ICS training to be held during the Fire Department meeting next Monday evening, October 4, 2021. Michele will contact Dana to confirm.

The board expressed concerns with the heavy rains received, washouts have occurred due the to road being super sloped on the south side of Pasture Path. Spring grading is crowning the road to prevent some of the washouts. Kevin strongly suggests ditching the southern side of the roadway to control washouts past the first driveway. The board agreed and in full support of the ditching to prevent the washouts.

Randolph Board of Selectmen	
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman	John Turner, Selectmen
Lauren Bradley, Co-Chairman	Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen

The meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm